Secretariat minutes 8 April 2025 
Present:  Catherine, Ernie, Frank, Kelley, Mick, Steven
Apologies: Alicia, Gavan, Siobhán G
Staff:  Support Worker (note taker)
[bookmark: _Hlk166603968]Minutes: 
1. Minutes from the March meeting was proposed by Kelley and seconded by Catherine.  The March minutes are on the website here (date updated).

2. The new monthly PPN members were ratified.  They were proposed by Ernie and seconded by Mick. The PPN Members Directory can be accessed here.

3. 2025 Workplan Q1 Report was proposed by Kelley and seconded by Ernie.

4. 2024 Income and Expenditure Report was submitted to DRCD in March: PPN Coordinator will share any updates at the next Secretariat meeting.

5. NOAC figures were also submitted in March.

6. Secretariat and Pillar Group Updates
Catherine is the lead Secretariat on the newly formed Environment Pillar Working Group who had their first in person meeting on 01 April.  Catherine, Claire, Aine and others were present. The group heard a presentation from SEAI who suggested Dublin City PPN join as a member. Catherine recommends we get more infomration before any decision is made. The group is still working on setting up their group email. They are plannig another in person meeting (date tbc). Catherine will share more details when finalised.  Kelley Bermingham will present to the group online about the LCDC on 14 April.
Kelley gave an update on the LCDC’s March meeting. They heard presentations including one from Dementia Cafe and one from Ray O’Donovan on the nighttime economy (6pm - 6am). She also spoke about the Local Enhancement Programme (LEP) mentioning the tight deadlines for applicants. She mentioned the focus of upcoming LCDC meetings as follows: May – housing, July – economic, Sept – climate, November – arts, Jan – health and wellbeing, March – community
Mick gave an update on the Disability Thematic Group’s plans for an event during Inclusion and Integration Week on May 10th. This will focus on the fights of people with disabilities and Disabled People’s Organisations (DPOs). Mick will share more details as plans progress. He also spoke about the National PPN Secretariat who are encouraging people with disabilities to get more involved. As part of his work in Polio Survivors Mick is giving a talk at the Nurses’ Conference in Croke Park in April.
Close the meeting:  next meeting to be held on Tuesday 13 May 2025:  6.30pm – 8.30pm
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